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ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                                 August 13, 2023 

 

Dear Parish Family,  
 

Monday, August 14, is the feast of St. Maximilian Marie Kolbe, priest and martyr.  St. 

Maximilian is a contemporary saint killed by the Nazis at Auschwitz in 1941.  In reprisal for 

the escape of three prisoners, ten men where chosen to be killed by starvation.  St. Maximilian 

was not among them.  However, when a young husband and father cried out, “My wife! My 

children!” St. Maximilian freely chose to take his place.  After the other nine had died, he was 

killed by lethal injection.  Franciszek Gajowniczek, the Polish soldier for whom he died, was 

present at his beatification and canonization.  His wife survived the war, but his sons did not.  

 

The first papal Mass I attended as a student in Rome was his beatification by Pope Paul VI on 

October 17, 1971.  The Communist government of Poland allowed thousands of Poles to 

attend. When Pope Paul VI entered St. Peter’s Basilica to begin Mass, I could feel the 

electricity in the air.  I do not think I have ever attended a Mass where there was so much 

energy in the congregation.  

 

This Tuesday, August 15, is the Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, a Holyday of Obligation.  The 

Assumption celebrates our belief that at the end of her earthly life, Mary was taken up body and soul into heaven.  Although the 

Assumption was celebrated as a feast day for centuries, the dogma of the Assumption was defined by Pope Pius XII on November 1, 

1950.  Holyday Masses will be at 9:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. 

 

Are you interested in knowing about the Catholic Faith? Sessions (RCIA) for adults will begin on Tuesday, September 5, from 7 to 8:30 

p.m. in the Parish Center. If you are interested in learning more about the Catholic Church, becoming Catholic, or if you have been 

baptized Catholic and have not made First Communion or Confirmation, call Lisa at 317-357-8352 ext. 105, or email  

lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org for more information.  We also need our parish community's help to welcome others to the Church. If 

you know of anyone who is in need of a Church community, let us know! There are forms you can fill out on the Altar with the names of 

people who are interested, and we will contact them.  

 

Please take a look at the letter in the bulletin from The Rohn-Gleason Family, who went through RCIA and RCIC last year.  It is a 

powerful testimony of their faith journey. 

 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the Church’s process for individuals to become Catholic and receive the sacraments 

of initiation—Baptism, Confirmation, and the Eucharist. The Rite speaks of conversion as a “spiritual journey.” The RCIA process is a 

restoration of the ancient catechumenate that arose within the first three centuries following the era of the apostles.  The Second Vatican 

Council called for the restoration and use of this venerable and powerful method of initiation for the worldwide Church. 
 

I would like to thank the Invite Commission for hosting National Night Out on August 2.  This was an opportunity for neighborhood 

families to come together for an evening of fun and games.   In addition to hot dogs & chips, there was live entertainment.  Members of 

the sheriff’s department, including Sheriff Kerry Forestal, and IMPD were present as was Mayor Hogsett. School supplies were given out 

to those who needed them, and the Invite Commission passed out holy cards, rosaries, and religious necklaces..  Special thanks goes to all 

those who helped with this event, including those who set up all the tables and chairs, grilled the hotdogs, donated school supplies, 

provided entertainment, and helped with clean up.  It was an enjoyable evening for all those in attendance.   

 

Finally, I want to thank all of you who helped me celebrate my birthday with greetings, cards, and presents.  Little Flower parishioners 

have long had a reputation for kindness to their pastors.  You are always kind and thoughtful to me. 

 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

                   
Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023     455 

July 2023 (thru August 6)   494 
 
 
 

Readings for August 19 and 20 

20th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Isaiah 56:1, 6-7 

Romans 11:13-15, 29-32  

Matthew 15:21-28 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/082023.cfm 
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For the Week of   August 14 - 20, 2023 
14 August Monday  

  No Mass 

15 August Tuesday  

 9:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. Dane Kramer by the Kramer Family 

16 August Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Harry & Nora Costello by Ivy Sky 

17 August Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Donald Buchanan 

18 August Friday   

              5:30 p.m. Dot Fulner by the Ladies Club 

19 August Saturday – The Vigil of the 20th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time    

 5:00 p.m. Jesse Quiroz by the Quiroz Family 

20 August Sunday –The 20th Sunday in Ordinary 

Time  

 9:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. Mary Skinner by Bob & Mary Strebing  
 

 
August 13 - 20, 2023 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Blood Pressure Check after all Masses. 

 Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

Monday  

Tuesday Holy Day – The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Wednesday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

5:30 p.m. SVDP 

 St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

6:00 p.m. Finance Council 

Thursday Duffey Hall 
(School Café) 

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group 

 St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

6:30 p.m. Little Flower Neighborhood 

Board Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Café) 

6:30 p.m. PPS Meeting 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

Saturday  

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffy Hall 

(School Café) 
10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

5:00 p.m. Confirmation 

Parent/Candidate Meeting 

 

 

 

Please welcome into our Christian 

community Jasper O’Neil & Finn 

Michael, sons of Neil and Kate 

(Carrico) Broshears, who were baptized 

on Sunday, July 30, 2023.  

 

We would like to invite all students who are 
freshman in high school or older, who have 
been baptized and made their First 
Communion, to consider making the 
Sacrament of Confirmation.  The program 
will begin Sunday,  August 20, with an 
educational session for prospective 
candidates and parents, from 5:00 pm - 

5:30 p.m. in the parish center. The  Sacrament of Confirmation at SS 
Peter and Paul is scheduled  on May 1, 2024.  The program consists 
of 10 educational sessions and one retreat from September 10, 
2024 to April 28, 2024. Please encourage all eligible 
candidates/parents to join us August 20 at 5:00 p.m. in the parish 
center to begin this sacred and beautiful journey.  For more information 
or questions, please contact Michele Rosenbaum at 
confirmation@littleflowerparish.org or call the parish center at 317-357-
8352. Come join us and learn how the Holy Spirit will bless you with a 
multitude of gifts for your journey with Christ! 

 

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 
 

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Cafeteria 

When: The following Wednesday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.: 
                  

       August 23 

  September 6 and 20 

  October 11 and 25 
 

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7 rounds 

and partner with everyone in your group of 8.  Rounds will last 15 

minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows – we will strictly 

limit each round to 15 minutes.  We will play 4 rounds then take a 15-

minute break before playing the final three rounds.   
 

Snacks will be provided, and soft drinks/water will be available for $1 

each. Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register. 
 

Questions? Contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of August 5 and 6 $             9,125.71 

Electronic Contributions 7/31-8/4 $             9,684.19 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $           79,087.70 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $           79,200.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD  DEFICIT $        -       112.30    

Home Improvement Fund 
 

June Contributions $       2,210.00   

July Contributions  $       2,314.00 

August Contributions (to date) $       1,410.00 
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Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your thoughts 
and prayers, especially the following 
people who have requested prayers for 
various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, 
Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark 

Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, 
Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Jo Garrison, Haydee Gloria, 
Katie Goodin, Charlie Goodman, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary 
Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Bobbie Lawless, Bobby Lesczynski, Larry 
Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Jimmy 
Murphy, Carol Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, 
Scott Rhinehart, Ray Riley, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary 
Walters, and Janet Wilkerson.  
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:  
 

Agnes Nedeff 

729 E. 57th St, Indianapolis, IN 46220 
(NOTE:  Agnes will be 103 on 8/18) 

 
 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita 
Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier 
USS Ronald Reagan – nephew of Mike Haigerty.    
 

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving on the USS Wisconsin in 
Great Lakes, IL. 
 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 
 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

 

The Ladies Club is having a mum 

sale.  There are forms at all the 

doors of church, and you may also 

get a form from Jeannie in the 

Parish Center.  All orders and 

money must be turned into the 

Parish Center by Wednesday, 

August 16.  The pickup date is Friday, August 25th 

from 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. in front of the church.  

Your mums can be delivered to you for a fee of $5.00 

and you can indicate that on the order form.   If you 

have any questions, please contact Rita Chapman, 

317-709-7879, or email:  midwestmrs@att.net.  Thank 

you!   
 

 

 

 
Would you like to join our Team at Our Lady of 

Fatima Retreat House?  

  

We are looking for those with a heart for ministry to 

fill the following positions. 
 

• Full-time Food Services Manager 

• Part-time Janitor 

  

For more information about these opportunities and/or 

to apply, please contact our Director, Georgene 

Beiriger at 317-545-7681 ext. 105 or 

at gbeiriger@archindy.org 

 

Our Lady of Fatima Retreat House is an Equal 

Opportunity Employer. 

  

 

 

NOW HIRING 
 

We continue to seek a replacement for Tom Costello.  We 

are searching for a part-time (approx. 20 hrs. per week) 

Director of Music Ministry to lead a well-developed 

liturgical ministry.   
 

Responsibilities include:  
• Providing music at three Masses per weekend, including 

personal direction and/or performance for at least two Masses. 

• Recruiting and supervising volunteer musicians. 

• Directing adult and youth choirs. 

• Training cantors. 

• Assisting with liturgical music for school liturgies. 
 

This dynamic person of faith should have a Bachelor's 

Degree in music or equivalent experience, a strong 

knowledge of Roman Catholic liturgy, and proficiency in 

keyboard and choral direction. Salary commensurate with 

education and experience. 
 

E-mail cover letter, résumé, and references, to 

musicdirectorsearch@littleflowerparish.org.  

 
The next Baptism Preparation Class 

is Monday, August 21, at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Parish Center.  This class is 

required for parents who are requesting 

baptism for their child and have not 

previously attended a preparation class. 

Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352 to let us know you 

plan to attend. Plan ahead, as the next class will not take place 

until November. 
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Little Flower offers Religious Education (CCD) for 
children in kindergarten to 8th grade who attend public 
schools. We will meet on most Sundays from 10:30 
a.m. – 11:30 a.m. beginning September 10, 2023 
through April 2024. PLEASE NOTE if you have a 
child in 2nd grade that needs to make their First 
Communion and they attend public schools, 
please enroll your child in Religious Ed. If you 
have any questions, or to register for Religious Ed, 
please email Lisa at lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org, 
or call 317-357-8352 ext. 105. Registration is also 
available on our website by clicking on this link 
http://www.littleflowerparishschool.org/about-
us/sunday-religious-education.  

 

K of C Our Lady of Fatima 
1040 N. Post Road 

The Jackpot Racing Drawing Board is every 

Friday night. Tickets are on sale (#001617). 

The Jackpot is approaching $4,000 and 

growing each week...also includes a 50/50 

drawing.  The kitchen opens at 6 p.m. Come, 

bring a friend, enjoy a light dinner and some 

great camaraderie.  
 

 
Camp Rancho Framasa School Year Program Staff 

School Year Program Staff coordinate and facilitate Outdoor 

Education, Retreats, Family Camps, Community programs and 

Leadership programs. This experience includes living in 

community while working together to create and implement faith 

based programs and retreats. Program Staff applicants should be 

hard working, high energy, faith filled, and have strong 

relationship and communication skills. This person will have the 

opportunity to work within a team of camp professionals and 

impact the lives of children and adults in the outdoors. Apply for 

9 or 3 months. Salary: $500 per week | Housing provided. For 

more information visit: Work at CYO Camp! 

 

 

 

Our Parish Picnic, 

sponsored by the Parish 

Life Commission, will be 

on Sunday, August 27, 

following the 9:30 a.m. 

Mass.  You won’t want 

to miss out on all the 

fun!  There will be a water slide for children 

ages 3-3rd grade, weighing less than 100 

pounds.  Children younger than 3 may slide 

with a parent present. Swimsuits must be 

worn.  Don’t forget to bring a towel!  Games 

available this year include Kan Jam, Corn 

Hole, Jenga, Connect 4, and kickball to name 

a few!  There will be bingo as well, for those 

that want a chance to win a prize!   
  

All activities will take place right here on our 

grounds, so you won’t have far to travel. 
 

Fried Chicken, Water, & All  
Paper Products Provided  

 

If you want a soft drink, please bring your own! 
 

  Please bring a dish to share   

that will feed at least 10-12 people. 

In the past we have run out of food.   

We don’t want anyone to go hungry! 
  

If your Last Name Begins With: 
  A—F    Desserts – cake, brownies, cupcakes, cookies, etc 

  G—M  Cut fruit/cut veggies—relish tray, fruit  tray, cut 

watermelon, etc.  

  N—S    Hot Dish – mac and cheese, baked  beans, au 

gratin potatoes, etc.  

  T—Z    Cold Dish – pasta salad, macaroni salad, bean 

salad, etc. 
 

Help will be needed on Sunday morning at 

8:30 a.m. to bring tables and chairs from 

the cafeteria outside for the event.  Help 

will also be needed after the event to take 

all the tables and chairs back downstairs.  

Please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8652 

X 106 or plcegg@littleflowerparish.org if 

you are available to help.   
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Little Flower Catholic Church 
4720 E 13th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46219  

 

Are you: 

• Searching for a deeper relationship with    Jesus? 

• Interested in becoming Catholic? 

• Curious what Catholics believe and how we worship? 

 

 

Our RCIA class is forming NOW! 

Tuesday evenings 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. 

Beginning September 5, 2023  

in the Parish Center. 

 
During these sessions, we will cover the four cornerstones 

of our Catholic Faith:  

❖ What We Believe (Creed) 

❖ How We Worship (Sacraments) 

❖ How We Live (Morality) 

❖ How We Pray (Spirituality) 

 
For more information or to register please contact 

Lisa Gibbons by email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org 

or call 317-357-8352 ext. 105. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Greetings, Little Flower Families!  
 
Our family is excited for a new school year. Last year was 
our first year at Little Flower Church & School. We never 
do anything in half measures, so after taking the plunge to 
transfer schools, we realized we wanted to be part of all 
that makes this community so special. 
 
The more immersed we became in the Eastside parishes 
through community activities, volunteering, and sports, we 
recognized we wanted to learn more about what we were 
supporting and seeking.  
 
We made the decision as a family to complete RCIA and 
bring our children into the Church as well. During our first 
Mass we knew we were welcomed as we were at that 
moment. There was no judgment on race, gender, 
disability, or status of not having been baptized or a 
member of the church. Little Flower Parish and Catholicism 
as a whole seemed to offer more, providing a glimpse of 
where our faith journey could lead us and it was wonderful.  
 
Once we sat down, asked questions, looked beyond the 
stereotypes of what our society tells us about Catholicism, 
and attended Mass with open hearts, we discovered the 
true Church. Catholicism has a rich and beautiful tradition 
that is celebrated around the world. It is humbling to have 
increased our faith in this community through the holy 
sacraments.  
 
Changing schedules and making time for RCIA is daunting. 
Once that commitment of time is made, it is amazing the 
changes you will find in yourself after creating space for the 
Holy Spirit. We empathize with the intimidation that can be 
felt when attending Mass or RCIA for the first time. We will 
gladly meet you where you are at that moment whether it is 
attending your first RCIA class, serving as a friendly face to 
sit with during Mass, or just answering questions.  
 
We’ll be with you in prayer throughout your faith journey 
and this school year.  
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
The Gleason Rohn Family 
Jessica, Christian, Sheldon, and Whittaker  
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

CatholicMatch.com/goIN

Indiana

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”

3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1
w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

Iris Vogel-Eskew
317.332.9232
iris.vogeleskew@compass.com

Real estate licensee affiliated with Compass, a licensed real estate broker and abides by federal, state and local equal housing opportunity laws.

Real Estate Services with Care

Little Flower & Scecina Parent
Parishioner
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